
CTP – Amendment #2 (Briggs Av Ext) 
Compilation of Public Comments (December 1, 2020)

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Introduction 

The DCHC MPO released Amendment #2 to the Comprehensive Transportation Plan (CTP) for public 

comment in on November 4, 2020.  Amendment #2 proposes to delete the Briggs Avenue Extension 

(between E. Pettigrew Street and Angier Avenue) from the CTP highway table and map.  The public 

comment period ends officially on December 10, 2020. 

Comments 

The text and letter below are the full written comments that the MPOs received through email.  The 

comments are separated by a dashed line. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

I favor the proposal to delete the Briggs Avenue extension.  Mention was made of the difficulty in 

securing permission to make a new crossing of the CSX tracks just south of Riddle Rd.  This rail line could 

one day become an opportunity for Durham and for the Triangle area.  Known as the Durham & 

Southern Railway from 1906 to 1979, these tracks today support a single, small freight train each 

weekday between Apex and east Durham.  CSX may someday decide that this shortline is unprofitable 

and then file to abandon it.  Durham and Durham County should collaborate with Cary, Apex, and Wake 

County (and our MPO's) to write a plan to federally railbank this corridor if abandonment happens. The 

100' right-of-way has great potential for both a rail-trail and for commuter/light rail.   

Paths to the future, 

Dave. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Dear Mr. Henry, 

I am writing to encourage the City of Durham to REMOVE the S. Briggs Extension from all future 

planning and development. As noted in the reasoning on the website, Hickory Nut Drive is now in the 

middle of a neighborhood, and a community pool and mailbox station are situated along the proposed 

route. Children ride their bikes along Hickory Nut Drive and it has become the road where families walk 

and greet each other during the afternoon and evening hours.  

Thank you for your time and for submitting this email to all necessary committee members who will be 

voting on this. 
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Respectfully, 

Camille Hamlet 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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